Rotary Club of Camrose Daybreak
EyeOpener January 26, 2021 Year in Germany

January is Vocational Service Month
February is Peace and Conflict Prevention/Resolution

Odell opened the meeting with a video of O Canada for 12 members present.

Destiny remarked on the cold and dark days leading to sadness and depression in many people and challenged members to offer a Happy/Hopeful Buck starting with their first name initial for Food for Thought. We heard:

· Teeth on Thursday
· Cookbooks, 6 bags, to give away
· Joy – getting closer to spring
· COVID can be cancelled
· Virus - gone by summer
· Las Vegas again, soon
· Pet cat Mira is 6 months old
· Departure gates, I miss you
· Open areas in Camrose to walk, hike, ski,
· Remember when we could get together
· Month until eye surgery
· Happy to live in Camrose

Patrice will offer Food for Thought next week

Announcements

· Rotaract Walk-a-Thon for UofA students Thursday 28th to Sunday 31st. Details attached, Tristan’s email for donations should be tsmckenz@ualberta.ca
· Check your District Connections newsletter for details and links:
· Leadership training, for any member, Tuesday, February 9th running meetings, online tools, reporting
· Highlights and recording of John Hewko, Rotary Secretary, presentation Future of Rotaract
· Noon club memorial award for PDG David Taylor at the Augustana Campus, UofA
· Semi-annual dues are due

Presentation – My Year in Germany, Robyn Gray

Check out Robyn’s blog at robynpippin.wordpress.com for pictures and more detail about her experiences in Germany.

In 2013-2014, between attaining her undergraduate degree at UVic and starting her master’s program at Dalhousie, Robyn secured an English teaching assistant position in a German grade 5 to 13 school in Berlin.

After an orientation period near Cologne where she met others on the program from England, Australia, New Zealand she started her school assignment that turned out to be a mixture of gofer, assistant or teacher depending on the staff member she was working with. She was surprised that she was happiest working with the younger students as they actually listened and were interested in learning.

Absorbing the culture and flavour of Germany, and Europe, led to short hops to a variety of tourist and library destinations – Munich for Oktoberfest, Barcelona, Prague, Amsterdam and others. Her mom and dad were able to make visits to accompany her on some of these adventures. Christmas markets and Easter markets were great places to discover treasures and experience Germany.

Shortly after arriving she joined a community orchestra and played the bass. Rusty after a few years away from it and using the bow took a bit to feel comfortable. She was able to play her bagpipes in a few different settings.

Returning to Canada was a mixture of sadness leaving new friends and trepidation embarking on her master’s journey in another new community.

Reminders

· Tuesday, February 2 7:00 am Club Meeting – KIVA Re-Investment, Destiny
· Tuesday, February 9 7:00 am Club Meeting – 2020 Nobel Peace Prize, Varghese
· Tuesday, February 9 8:00 am Board Meeting

Rob closed the meeting leading us in the Four Way Test
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